
   

                                   

  

 

 

 

19th March 2024 

Dear Parent/Guardian 

Phased rollout of Primary Free School Meals for the youngest children from September 2022 onwards. 

From the new Easter term 8 April 2024 onwards all children from Reception to Year 6 will be offered Free School 

Meals. This is an important step in reaching the shared ambition of ensuring no child goes hungry while in school. 

In response to the rising cost of living and in order to provide all children in Wales with a healthy and varied diet, Welsh 

Government and Flintshire County Council are committed to implementing this scheme quickly and significant work 

has been completed to build catering capacity to ensure a successful phased implementation and deliver a whole 

school roll-out. 

Please rest assured that if your child is currently in receipt of free school meals and/or any other associated benefits, 

these will not be affected. 

Kind regards. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mrs Emma O’Neill 

Acting Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YSGOL YR ESGOB 
CHURCH IN WALES VA SCHOOL 

Lon Yr Ysgol, Caerwys, Flintshire, CH7 5PZ 
01352 720287 

yemail@hwbcymru.net 
Mrs E O’Neill BSC/QTS (Hons), N.P.Q.H. 

Respect, respond, be brave, rejoice! 
Pardwch, ymatebwch, byddwch ddwr, llawenhewch! 
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